APPROVED MINUTES

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

NAPLES SANDPIPER BAY CLUB, INC.

3000 SANDPIPER BAY CIRCLE

NAPLES, FLORIDA 34112

TUESDAY, MARCH 26, 2002, 10:00 A.M.

1. Call to Order: 

Mr. Marabello called the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.

 

2. Determination of Quorum/Confirmation of Proper Notice: 
Bill Archer called the roll of the Board of Directors.  The following members were present:  President, John Marabello, Vice President, Bob Stenzel, Secretary, Bill Archer, Treasurer, Kathy Graham, and Directors, Eleanor Busch, Kurt Ott, and George Fitzpatrick.  Also in attendance were the manager, Alana Kristen, and approximately 20 unit owners.  The manager advised the Board that the notice of the meeting was posted in accordance with the By-Laws and Statutory requirements.

 

3. Approval of Minutes—February 21, 2002, Mach 7, 2002 Organizational meeting, and March 11, 2002 
The correction on page 3 of the February 21, 2002 minutes was suggested to read as follows:  Mrs. Stone said the deductibles are at 2%, and flood is $5,000 deductible per building.

 

Motion: George Fitzpatrick moved to accept the February 21, 2002 minutes as read and amended.  Kathy Graham seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

 

Motion: Bob Stenzel moved and George Fitzpatrick seconded to pass the March 7, 2002 minutes of the Organizational meeting.  The motion unanimously passed.  

 

George Fitzpatrick brought up the two-envelope system rule that was previously questioned during other meetings.

 

Motion: Kathy Graham moved to use the two-envelope system from now on when a ballot from the membership is needed.  George Fitzpatrick seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

 

Motion: George Fitzpatrick moved and Bob Stenzel plus Kathy Graham simultaneously seconded the motion to amend the March 11, 2002 minutes.  The minutes are to be amended to read: the April 4th court hearing or any continuation thereof.  The motion unanimously passed. 

 

4. New Business: 
A. Approval of Geo-Thermal Bid 
Mr. Marabello asked Alana, the Manager, to discuss the information regarding the geo-thermal bid so the audience would better understand the situation.  Alana stated that the main concern is with the present bid.  The extreme quote for this job would be $7-10,000.  This bid is from R&R Electric who also advised that we hire an engineer to review the situation at an estimated cost of $1500.   Mr. Marabello stated this is a big increase from the previous bid and that the Board should hold off for now.

      Motion: Kathy Graham moved to have an engineer give a bid on exactly

      what needs to be done to install the geo-thermal system.  

      Discussion ensued about the subject, and Kathy Graham amended her

      motion.  The motion failed due to a lack of a second.

      Motion: Kathy Graham moved to ask Alana, the manager, to obtain at least three different bids from electricians, and their advice as to whether an engineer is necessary.  If the other electricians concur that an engineer is necessary, then the Board should go ahead and pay for an engineer.  The cost of such an engineer is not to exceed $1,500.  Bob Stenzel seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

      Action Item: The manager is to contact other electricians to determine the necessity of hiring an engineer. 

 

B. Approval to send out to owners for Membership vote on: 
1.  Floor policy

                        2. Change of walkway color




3.  Bocci court 


The issues in Section B of New Business must be voted on by the membership.

 

      George Fitzpatrick then presented the following proposed amendment regarding the unit floor coverings:  All units above the ground floor must always use suitable padding, with wall-to-wall carpeting.  When installing hard floor surfaces, (tile, marble, wood, etc.) appropriate sound- deadening material must be used.  The minimum acceptable sound—deadening material that can be used is nominal half-inch (1/2”) cork or equivalent sound deadening material.  HARD WOOD SURFACES MAY ONLY BE INSTALLED AFTER OBTAINING WRITTEN APPROVAL FROM THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OR ITS DESIGNEE.  INSTALLATION IS SUBJECT TO INSPECTION BY THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OR ITS DESIGNEE.

 

      Motion: Kathy Graham moved and Bob Stenzel seconded to approve the flooring amendment.  The motion unanimously passed.

 

      Motion: Bob Stenzel moved and Kathy Graham seconded to send the following to the membership for a vote: To minimize maintenance resulting from a dirty looking surface, we agree that the walkway color may be changed to a dark gray color on which dirt is less noticeable.  The motion unanimously passed. 

 


Motion: George Fitzpatrick moved and Kathy Graham seconded to ask the membership to vote on whether they would be interested in a Bocci Court.  The court, (approximately 12 ft X 60 ft,) would be located adjacent (north) to the large pool; limited playing hours, minimal cost, and volunteers will be used to build.  The motion passed unanimously.

 

The manager reminded the Board that special mailings of a proxy vote must be sent out by a limited date and time.  The mailing must be sent by June 1, 2002, and be counted in a special meeting on Thursday, August 1, 2002, at 9:00 a.m. 

 

C. Engineer for J Building Settlement 
J Building is cracking because it’s sinking and will get worse if not repaired.    This is the same problem that G building had last year.  The G Building is still not finished, but will be taken care of through the landscaping committee.

Action Item: The landscaping committee should complete work on G Building.

 

Motion: Bill Archer moved and Bob Stenzel seconded to hire an

     engineer to evaluate the J Building situation and if needed, use the 

     engineer to evaluate the pool situation.  The motion passed unanimously.

 

D. Selection of walkway contractor if change is approved 
This issue was tabled due to the fact that no bids have been received.

 

E. Ball Valves 
     The owners of Sandpiper Bay have been notified several times about changing their gate 

     valves to ball valves.  If the owners have not changed their gate valves, and damage occurs, 

     then the owners will be responsible for repairs.  If a person living above is negligent, then the 

     insurance company will most likely go after those responsible.  George Fitzpatrick suggested

     that those owners who have not changed to ball valves be notified and be given a chance to 

     have Drack Home Service do the replacement for a quoted price of $110 (subsequent to the 

     meeting.)

Due to a prior commitment, Kathy Graham left the meeting at 12:10 p.m.

 

Motion: George Fitzpatrick moved and Bob Stenzel seconded to have the owners replace the gate valves with a ball valve unit by December 31, 2002.  The motion unanimously passed.

 

F. Smoking at pools 
     A petition was brought before the Board with 79 signatures asking that people

     please refrain from smoking at the pools. This petition is not an issue to be

     voted upon, just a request to the Board.

Motion: George Fitzpatrick moved and Bob Stenzel seconded to accept the petition and place unobtrusive signs at each end of the pool, which read: Please refrain from smoking.  The motion passed with one opposing vote from Eleanor Busch.

Action Item: Place signs at the pools.

Due to a previous obligation, Kurt Ott left the meeting at 12:25 p.m.

G. Approval of request from C101 to move air conditioner 
     The action on this request was tabled until Alana sends the two parties

      involved a letter reaffirming our understanding of their proposal, and until the

      unit owner of C 101 returns.

      ACTION ITEM: Send letters as started above.

 

Other discussion by the Board included: keeping up landscaping projects, putting the agenda of the Board meetings on owners’ e-mail, publicizing the Board members’ e-mail addresses on the web page to expand the use of NSBC’s website. 

 

5. Adjournment: 
 

Motion: George Fitzpatrick moved and Eleanor Busch seconded to adjourn the meeting.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 1:05 p.m.

Subsequent to adjournment, the president appointed a committee to research the ownership issue of the land adjacent to our property.  Bob Stenzel will chair the committee.
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